
Term 3, Week 10  27 September 2024 

IMPORTANT DATES 

29 Sept Daylight Savings Begins 

14 Oct Start of Term 4  

18 Oct School Photos 

25 Oct TEACHER ONLY DAY 

28 Oct Public Holiday (Labour Day) 

2 Nov Lamb and Calf Day 

9 Nov  Manawatu Oroua Boys and Girls Ag Club 
Championship Day  

20 Dec End of School Year 

3 Feb  Start of Term 1, 2025 

Saturday 2nd November! Our Lamb and Calf Day for 

2024 is getting closer and is sure to be another great 

community event. 

Entries are now closed. 

The school holidays is a great 

time for students to get started 

on their “at home” project.  

Students are to create a trophy 

or rosette, from predominantly 

recycled materials. Please see the full criteria outlined 

within the notice that came home last week. These will 

be due at school no later than 30th October.  

Lamb and Calf Day  

Kia ora e te whānau  

What a busy school term with lots of memorable 

experiences!  Our absolute highlight continues to be Alice in 

Wonderland—what an incredible night on stage and such a 

happy memory for our learners.  

One of the positive impacts from our production was learners 

saying, ‘I wish I had auditioned for a part’—this event has really 

encouraged students to think about stepping beyond their 

comfort zone.  

Our Pūkeke campers return today and they have had the most 

amazing experience away! Their trip has been filled with 

activities including archery, kayaking, waterslides, team 

initiatives, hiking, visiting the hot pools and learning at the 

Waiouru Army Museum. This sort of school adventure takes an 

incredible amount of planning by our teachers and it’s a big 

commitment for our parents that have joined us on camp too. 

We appreciate that offering to support with a camp is a 

massive contribution when we consider the time you have to 

take off work and all the ‘juggling’ and organisation you also 

have to do at home. Thank you so much Portia, Elise, Matt, 

Steven, Liza and Brad for making this awesome camp happen 

for our Pūkeke learners!   

In sports news we are delighted with the registrations for Term 

4. We now have 15 teams registered for Summer Sports and 

students ready to be involved in Netball, Summer Soccer, 

Hockey and Touch. This is an incredible number of sports teams 

considering the size of our kura. Thank you to all the family 

members that have been willing to support with coaching and 

managing these teams and also to those that have supported 

with winter sports teams too. We couldn’t do this without 

you!     

To start next term there will be a few extra tradies working in 

spaces around our school. We have some great property 

improvements happening—some of our learning spaces will 

have an upgrade in LED lighting and acoustic tiles are being 

added to classroom ceilings. We know that small 

enhancements like this will have a positive impact on our 

learners ‘Reaching their Peak’!   

Thank you for all your support this term!  We wish all our 

school families a safe and happy holiday break.  

Ngā mihi nui, Erin  



Regards Erin, Portia, Jo, Emma, Jessica, Holly, Kendall, Dean, Allanah,  
Heidi, Kevin, Sarah, Charlotte, Elise, Rachelle & Jacki 

Room 1: Adaline—You have been so helpful, sharing Awhi 

with Room 1. You are eager to help your teachers as 

well as your peers. You have a smile on your face and 

happiness in your words. You have been so focussed on 

learning too. What super progress you have been 

making in maths! Ka Pai Adaline!  

Room 2: Izaya—You have already grown so much as learner 

since starting school. You are trying your best in all of your 

learning and show Awhi to others. We are so happy to 

have you in Room 2. Ka mau te wehi—fantastic!  

Room 3: Grega—What fantastic energy and focus you have 

been putting into your reading! It has been incredible 

hearing you attack new vocabulary with enthusiasm and 

make your sentences smooth and fluent when speaking 

aloud. Seeing your resilience and Pathfinder skills grow 

has been so exciting and you should feel SUPER proud! Ka 

mau te wehi!  

Whā: Mia—Every day you arrive at school you are always 

super friendly and you make people laugh. You also show 

real grit and determination in both your learning, and 

when we have class games outside. Keep being positive 

and super happy!!  

Mangōpare: Bonnie—You have been spectacular this week! 

Responsible, helpful, diligent, and hard working; 

completing all the set tasks quickly, and to a very high 

standard. Thank you for being a fabulous role model to 

our younger students. It has a been a pleasure to be in 

your classroom.  

Pūkeke: Whole Class—For making the camp parents and I 

so proud to know you all. You were kind, polite, funny, 

encouraging of each other and stepped out of your 

comfort zones for all the challenges that come with 

camp. Thanks for being so amazing!  

Hiwinui Playgroup—We look forward to seeing you on 

Thursday 17 October from 9am, in The Leigh Centre. All 

pre-schoolers and their carers welcome.  

Community News 

Book Club—Thank You! 

Thanks to everyone 

who has purchased 

books through Lucky 

Book Club or the Book 

Fair so far this year. 

When you purchase 

something our school 

collects Scholastic 

dollars and this has 

enabled us to purchase 

some new books for our school library. Here are just a 

few of the exciting new books available!  

Well done Cooper!  

During the week we attended 

the Manawatū Young 

Achievers Awards at the Civic 

Centre where Cooper was 

nominated for the Te Tohu 

Taiao—Commitment to the 

Environment Award and was 

awarded overall winner in this 

category. 

Cooper is a dedicated 

member of our Enviro Crew, 

driving new projects around 

our kura and putting in the 

manpower behind them. 

Cooper's knowledge of the local environment is extensive and 

he always has a solutions-based approach to challenges. 

Cooper makes significant contributions to school and 

community working bees. He teaches and leads with 

positivity, humour and encouragement.  

Congratulations Cooper—we are so proud of you and what 

you do within our Hiwinui environment. 

















Due to high demand we are hosting Palmerston North Experience camp. This will take place on the 10th-11th of 
October between 9am-3pm for players born between 2010 and 2015 at Marist Sports, Palmerston North. 

  
Our Experience Camps provide a unique opportunity for us to engage with young football enthusiasts from 

diverse communities across New Zealand. It serves as a platform for local talents to interact with Wellington 
Phoenix staff, offering them a glimpse into the life of New Zealand's sole professional football academy. 
Moreover, it marks the initial step in our talent identification process. Promising players identified during 

these camps may be invited to join a Discovery Camp later in the year. Additionally, we'll be conducting coaching 
and parent workshops aimed at fostering growth within football communities and bridging the gap between 

grassroots and academy-level football. 
  

These camps are open to all young football enthusiasts born between 2010-2015 eager to enhance their skills 
and passion for the game. The team at Wellington Phoenix is eagerly looking forward to meeting the talented 

young players for two days filled with fun and learning. 
  

Registration Link: https://wellingtonphoenixacademy.com/experience-camps/ 

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__wellingtonphoenixacademy.com_experience-2Dcamps_&d=DwMFAg&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=4KLH-suZiptfPIbNZ5w3LVM368PbesSvRkZyBsNpFwg&m=7nEQEefrAzxIFFwwRFvqR_uL1xQEYLJrC66xjZv5q3RFhJuWO3Kpv9











